Director of Economic Development and Planning
Council Offices

Church Walk

Clitheroe

BB7 2RA.

14" March 2023

Ref — planning application numbers — Marl Hill Section 3/2021/0661 & Bowland
Section3/2021/0660. Re submission of plans

Dear Planning Department.
Further to the notification from the planning department confirming the re-submission of several
plans associated with the HARP project we would like to take this opportunity to re-confirm a
number of points and issues that will be detrimental on our property and village life / safety should
the project be delivered as set out in the planning submission.
Waddington is in an area of outstanding natural beauty and the movement of construction traffic
servicing the HARP project will destroy Waddington Village.
We recognise and understand that the works to be carried out by United Utilities are essential works
to support the fresh water infrastructure for the North West but we have serious concerns for our
local rural community and the health and welfare of the residents in the affected areas.
Our objection to the project is around —

e Traffic generated

e Highways Safety

e Impact on the village infrastructure, noise and disruption

» Hazardous airborne materials causing pollution

e Effect on the residents mental health.

We fully understand that there is a requirement to replace defective pipework and improve the
resilience of the water supply to the North West but NOT to the detriment of residents in the
Waddington and surrounding villages.

Waddington is in an area of outstanding natural beauty. The planned activities associated with the
United Utilities work will destroy village life.

When determining this planning application we would ask you to consider the suggested transport
route in our rural setting and consider the health, safety and wellbeing of all residents impacted
upon by the project.

We, along with everyone in the village is of the opinion that vehicular movements should be re-
directed to avoid passing through the village.

I s orobably the most effected property on the planned
transportation route between West Bradford Road and The Fell Road_

I il be built off either no or very shallow foundations. Constant large vehicular movement
past our home will have a detrimental impact on the building structure / fabric.
Over the past few years, due to the amount of houses being built in Clitheroe, Waddington Village
has been used a transpoertation link for large construction vehicle that cannot pass under the steel
railway bridge in Clitheroe.
We have—and car park onto West Bradford Road. The additional
movement of large vehicles on West Bradford Road will present a danger to ourselves, other vehicle
users and pedestrians when we attempt to establish as to whether our vehicles can join the traffic
flow.



These vehicles (cranes, concrete block wagons, brick wagon, wagon carrying timber trusses) cause a
lost of light into our house as they pass. In addition the vehicular movement causes dust and dirt to
build up on our York stone flags and window /door frames.

The movement of large vehicles past our home creates a “right to light” issue. We experience
periods of darkness in our lounge and kitchen when large vehicles slow down as they approach the
junction opposit{j s issue was very much more noticeable when a wagon got stuck
under the cast iron bridge in Clitheroe {image attached at the bottom of this letter) as vehicles were
re-directed through Waddington. The impact to our right to light in our home will be replicated once
the vehicle movements through the village commence.

This matter can only increase which is why the vehicular route should be reconsidered.

The | s 'inked into the Waddington bridge structure and we have serious
concerns around the weight limit to the bridge.

In addition | G it shifts and therefore sleeps during the day. Traffic
noise will serious impact[llillsleep pattern and ultimatelyjjjfjnental health.

Myself and my partner will be looking for a face to face meeting with the planning department and
representatives from UU to discuss the structural integrity of our home, the bridge and our
boundary wall. We will also want to witness the structural survey of the bridge and our home along
with copies of dilapidation photos of our home and the bridge.

The road surface outside our home continually needs to be patch repaired due to the impact on the
surface from the large / heavy vehicles. When damaged the passing vehicles generate increased
noise as they “bounce” in and out of the pot holes. Should the construction route be approved then
a maintenance strategy would need to be put in place to rectify all the damage that will be incurred
on a weekly basis.

Traffic Generated.
The updated plans identify a road widening scheme that will be used during the construction phase
and ultimately become a permanent alteration to the road width. Road widths in rural villages are
narrow and winding for a reason; the reason being to reduce / slow down traffic. The widening of
the road will encourage a heavier use of the road system and increase the volume/speed of traffic
now and in the future.
The planning department should recognise that on the proposed route of the UU vehicles there is a
serious clash with the following activities —
e Elderly and frail people walking along West Bradford Road into the village to access the
church, café and post office.
e Visitors to the village arriving into the village to follow a walking route and stay in B&B's,
Airbnb’s.
e Children staying at Waddow Hall studying for their Duke of Edinburgh Awards.
e Parents and young children walking to school in the mornings, at lunch time and at the end
of the school day.
e Farm vehicles, including tractors, trailers, milk wagon, hay bailing machines, harvesting
machines and equipment.
e Cyclists passing through the village on a daily basis all the year around.
e Children walking from school to the church halls.
* Villagers and visitors sat outside the Higher Buck eating and drinking.



Waddington has been recognised in National Newspapers as one of the top places in the country
visit. We doubt very much that this recognition will be achieved again!

What does not get taken into consideration is in addition to the construction traffic the village of
Waddington in particular and the surrounding villages has additional vehicle activity including the
following —
e School buses
o Farm vehicles
e Coaches
e Cyclists
Delivery vehicles
e Construction traffic servicing the David Wilson Waddow Heights site on Waddington Road
{(vehicles carrying roof trusses, insulation, brickwork, blockwork, mobile cranes)
e Construction traffic servicing the housing development on Hawthorne Place, Waddington
Road.
e Vehicles servicing the quarry.

Due to the height restriction to the steel railway bridge on Waddington Road, Clitheroe, all large
construction vehicles servicing housing developments off Waddington Road are re-routed along the
A59, through West Bradford and into Waddington which regularly causes major disruption and
damage in Waddington. On one occasion a crane turning right onto West Bradford Road, heading
West, crashed into a house in The Square and removed 6no. Quoin stones, damaged the roof and a
street lighting column. Had there been someone walking or cycling in the area at the time then there
could have been a fatality. Images are attached to this letter showing the damage. This is an example
of the issues we have had in Waddington area over the past two years and the United Utility works
will only increase this major issue and risk to residents and also impact significantly on villager’s
health and wellbeing.

A photograph is attached of the damage to the house in Waddington.

Highways Safety.

We have serious concerns around the safety of adults and young children in the village when the
United Utility Project commences.

There are various stretches of roadway on West Bradford Road and around Waddington Square
where there are no footpaths. Parents walking with children to the local school and elderly people
walking to either the Almshouses or the bus stops in the village will be in significant dangerous when
large articulated vehicles pass through the village. This will also be the case for dog walkers, visitors
to the village and the large amount of cyclists passing through the village.

There are many instances where parked vehicles outside residential properties reduce the width of
the carriageway which even now causes vehicle “passing” issues. The severity of this issue will only
be exacerbated when the project commences.

There have been examples of large vehicles damaging trees at high level, leaving large branches on
the carriageway. This has an impact on the Flora and Fauna in the Waddington, a rural village!

We currently have safety issues with the Armstrong waggons speeding through the village and
should this type of driving be adopted by United Utilities ( as large vehicles do pick up speed heading
down from the fell) then there will be accidents when vehicles turn left past the Higher Buck.



Another current safety issue in the village is Branch Road. Vehicles coming up Branch Road from the
Waddington have difficulties seeing on-coming traffic when joining West Bradford Road. Again this is
an example of the danger when large vehicles will meet cars and cyclists at one of the junctions in
Waddington.

United Utilities and their development team should be challenged on their consultation process
and decision to put forward the traffic route as set out in the planning application.

Impact on the Village Infrastructure.

Waddington and the surrounding villages are picturesque villages, set in a rural setting and attracts
many visitors all the year round. It is our opinion that this project will have a detrimental impact on
the infrastructure and setting of the villages.

In particular buildings located on the traffic route will be subjected to noise, vibration and
intermittent loss of light. Vibration on old properties in the village caused by articulated vehicles will
cause serious structural damage and movement. This will have a detrimental impact on house values
and residents wellbeing.

Historically there has been a weight limit on the Waddington Bridge on West Bradford Road.
However the weight limit is no longer identified on the bridge. We have serious concerns that the
size of vehicles a set out in the transport report will cause structural damage to the bridge. It has to
be noted that the bridge is Listed.

Large amounts of the carriage way on the identified vehicular route are currently in poor condition.
Currently when tractors or trailers or other large vehicles travel over the damaged surface, such as
worn tarmac and pot holes, the vehicles generate extremely loud noises when they pass over the
damaged surfaces and crash into the pot holes. The current vehicles servicing Waddow Heights
Development have already caused significant disruption to residents sleeping pattern which is
having and impact on their wellbeing and mental health.

The carriage way will suffer immensely on commencement of the project, causing increased noise.
This will mean that residents effected by the suggested vehicular route will have to close all windows
and perhaps increase the acoustic value of windows. Everyone knows, as we have lived/living
through a pandemic the importance of fresh air in buildings and houses and how this important to
our wellbeing. Due to increase in external noise fresh air and ventilation to our homes will be lost.
There is also the potential for a loss of revenue for the villages. Waddington and adjoining villages
have established themselves as fabulous places to visit. All the churches are very busy with weddings
and the hotels / pubs cater for visiting guest. This may well be lost when people see the disruption to
the villages.

The health and welfare of residents in the village must be considered.

The impact on the infrastructure in Waddington and the surrounding Villages must be considered.
Hazardous Airborne Materials Causing Pollution.

Transport is the biggest source of air and noise pollution in the UK and contribute to significant
amounts of nitrogen oxides and carbon monoxide. This pollution increase could have a significant
increase in the health of our community

Effect on our wellbeing and mental health.

The increase in vehicular activity will have a detrimental impact on the environment, people’s
wellbeing and people’s mental health in Waddington and surrounding villages. We feel that adults
and young children will chose not to go outside to either play, go to the park or ride bikes due to the
dangers on the road. This will impact on their health and wellbeing and also has the potential to put
pressure on GP Practice’s in Clitheroe and Whalley.




Conclusion.

We fully understand that there is a requirement to replace defective pipework and improve the
resilience of the water supply to the North West but NOT to the detriment of residents in the
Waddington and surrounding villages.

When determining this planning application we would ask you to consider the suggested transport
route in our rural setting and consider the health, safety and wellbeing of all residents impacted
upon by the project. We strongly feel that an alternative route is developed to avoid passing
through the village.

Regards.

The pictures below show the damage to the gable end of a house in the village square caused by a
large crane passing through the village. The crane was heading to a new housing development in
Clitheroe and came through the village because it could not pass under the steel railway bridge in
Clitheroe. This is a typical example of Waddington being used as a Thorofare for construction
vehicles.




The picture below is taken from outside the Higher Buck. The bollards were hit by a large
construction vehicle passing through the village, swinging out to turn left at the junction.

The image below is a typical example of the impact construction vehicles have on Waddington and
the surrounding areas.

Truck stuck under a bridge on Waddington Road in
Clitherce (image.

A road was blocked and train services were
disrupted earlier today (February 13) after a
truck got stuck under a bridge.



Director of Economic Development and Planning
Council Offices

Church Walk

Clitheroe

BB7 2RA.

15t March 2023

Ref — planning application numbers — Marl Hill Section 3/2021/0661 & Bowland
Section3/2021/0660. Re submission of plans

Dear Planning Department.
Further to the notification from the planning department confirming the re-submission of several
plans associated with the HARP project | would like to take this opportunity to re-confirm a number
of points and issues that will be detrimental on my property and village life / safety should the
project be delivered as set out in the planning submission.
Waddington is in an area of outstanding natural beauty and the movement of construction traffic
servicing the HARP project will destroy Waddington Village.
| recognise and understand that the works to be carried out by United Utilities are essential works to
support the fresh water infrastructure for the North West but have serious concerns for our local
rural community and the health and welfare of the residents in the affected areas.
My objection to the project is around —

e Traffic generated

e Highways Safety

e Impact on the village infrastructure, noise and disruption

» Hazardous airborne materials causing pollution

e Effect on the residents mental health.

| fully understand that there is a requirement to replace defective pipework and improve the
resilience of the water supply to the North West but NOT to the detriment of residents in the
Waddington and surrounding villages.
Waddington is in an area of outstanding natural beauty. The planned activities associated with the
United Utilities work will destroy village life.
When determining this planning application | would ask you to consider the suggested transport
route in our rural setting and consider the health, safety and wellbeing of all residents impacted
upon by the project.
Myself, along with everyone in the village is of the opinion that vehicular movements should be re-
directed to avoid passing through the village.
is probably the most effected property on the planned

transportation route between West Bradford Road and The Fell Road.

built off either no or very shallow foundations. Constant large vehicular movement
past it will have a detrimental impact on the building structure / fabric.
Over the past few years, due to the amount of houses being built in Clitheroe, Waddington Village
has been used a transpoertation link for large construction vehicle that cannot pass under the steel
railway bridge in Clitheroe.

nto West Bradford Road. The additional movement of large vehicles on West

Bradford Road will present a danger to myself, other vehicle users and pedestrians.
| have grave safety concerns abou_ onto West Bradford Road with these vehicles
passing withir-eet of my front door, with no protection from this traffic.



These vehicles (cranes, concrete block wagons, brick wagon, wagon carrying timber trusses) cause a
lost of light into my house as they pass. In addition the vehicular movement causes dust and dirt to
build up on window /door frames.

The movement of large vehicles past my home creates a “right to light” issue. | experience periods of
darkness in the when large vehicles slow down as they approach the junction

Jwas very much more noticeable when a wagon got stuck under
the cast iron bridge in Clitheroe (image attached at the bottom of this letter) as vehicles were re-

directed through Waddington. The impact to our right to light in our home will be replicated once
the vehicle movements through the village commence.

This matter can only increase which is why the vehicular route should be reconsidered.

My property is fundamentally linked into the Waddington bridge structure and | have serious
concerns around the weight limit to the bridge.

| will be looking for a face to face meeting with the planning department and representatives from

UU to discuss the structural integrity of and the bridge. | will also want to witness the
structural survey of the bridge and m long with copies of dilapidation photos of m-
and the bridge.

The road surface outside my home continually needs to be patch repaired due to the impact on the
surface from the large / heavy vehicles. When damaged the passing vehicles generate increased
noise as they “bounce” in and out of the pot holes. Should the construction route be approved then
a maintenance strategy would need to be put in place to rectify all the damage that will be incurred
on a weekly basis.

Traffic Generated.
The updated plans identify a road widening scheme that will be used during the construction phase
and ultimately become a permanent alteration to the road width. Road widths in rural villages are
narrow and winding for a reason; the reason being to reduce / slow down traffic. The widening of
the road will encourage a heavier use of the road system and increase the volume/speed of traffic
now and in the future.
The planning department should recognise that on the proposed route of the UU vehicles there is a
serious clash with the following activities —
e Elderly and frail people walking along West Bradford Road into the village to access the
church, café and post office.
o Visitors to the village arriving into the village to follow a walking route and stay in B&B's,
Airbnb’s.
e Children staying at Waddow Hall studying for their Duke of Edinburgh Awards.
e Parents and young children walking to school in the mornings, at lunch time and at the end
of the school day.
e Farm vehicles, including tractors, trailers, milk wagon, hay bailing machines, harvesting
machines and equipment.
e Cyclists passing through the village on a daily basis all the year around.
o Children walking from school to the church halls.
o Villagers and visitors sat outside the Higher Buck eating and drinking.




Waddington has been recognised in National Newspapers as one of the top places in the country
visit. We doubt very much that this recognition will be achieved again!

What does not get taken into consideration is in addition to the construction traffic the village of
Waddington in particular and the surrounding villages has additional vehicle activity including the
following —
e School buses
e Farm vehicles
e Coaches
* Cyclists
e Delivery vehicles
e Construction traffic servicing the David Wilson Waddow Heights site on Waddington Road
(vehicles carrying roof trusses, insulation, brickwork, blockwork, mobile cranes)
e Construction traffic servicing the housing development on Hawthorne Place, Waddington
Road.
s Vehicles servicing the quarry.

Highways Safety.

| have serious concerns around the safety of adults and young children in the village when the
United Utility Project commences.

There are various stretches of roadway on West Bradford Road and around Waddington Square
where there are no footpaths. Parents walking with children to the local school and elderly people
walking to either the Almshouses or the bus stops in the village will be in significant dangerous when
large articulated vehicles pass through the village. This will also be the case for dog walkers, visitors
to the village and the large amount of cyclists passing through the village.

There are many instances where parked vehicles outside residential properties reduce the width of
the carriageway which even now causes vehicle “passing” issues. The severity of this issue will only
be exacerbated when the project commences.

There have been examples of large vehicles damaging trees at high level, leaving large branches on
the carriageway. This has an impact on the Flora and Fauna in the Waddington, a rural village!

We currently have safety issues with the Armstrong waggons speeding through the village and
should this type of driving be adopted by United Utilities { as large vehicles do pick up speed heading
down from the fell) then there will be accidents when vehicles turn left past the Higher Buck.
Another current safety issue in the village is Branch Road. Vehicles coming up Branch Road from the
Waddington have difficulties seeing on-coming traffic when joining West Bradford Road. Again this is
an example of the danger when large vehicles will meet cars and cyclists at one of the junctions in
Waddington.

United Utilities and their development team should be challenged on their consultation process
and decision to put forward the traffic route as set out in the planning application.

Impact on the Village Infrastructure.

Waddington and the surrounding villages are picturesque villages, set in a rural setting and attracts
many visitors all the year round. It is our opinion that this project will have a detrimental impact on
the infrastructure and setting of the villages.

In particular buildings located on the traffic route will be subjected to noise, vibration and
intermittent loss of light. Vibration on old properties in the village caused by articulated vehicles will




cause serious structural damage and movement. This will have a detrimental impact on house values
and residents wellbeing.

Historically there has been a weight limit on the Waddington Bridge on West Bradford Road.
However the weight limit is no longer identified on the bridge. We have serious concerns that the
size of vehicles a set out in the transport report will cause structural damage to the bridge. It has to
be noted that the bridge is Listed.

Large amounts of the carriage way on the identified vehicular route are currently in poor condition.
Currently when tractors or trailers or other large vehicles travel over the damaged surface, such as
worn tarmac and pot holes, the vehicles generate extremely loud noises when they pass over the
damaged surfaces and crash into the pot holes. The current vehicles servicing Waddow Heights
Development have already caused significant disruption to residents sleeping pattern which is
having and impact on their wellbeing and mental health.

The carriage way will suffer immensely on commencement of the project, causing increased noise.
This will mean that residents effected by the suggested vehicular route will have to close all windows
and perhaps increase the acoustic value of windows. Everyone knows, as we have lived/living
through a pandemic the importance of fresh air in buildings and houses and how this important to
our wellbeing. Due to increase in external noise fresh air and ventilation to our homes will be lost.
There is also the potential for a loss of revenue for the villages. Waddington and adjoining villages
have established themselves as fabulous places to visit. All the churches are very busy with weddings
and the hotels / pubs cater for visiting guest. This may well be lost when people see the disruption to
the villages.

The health and welfare of residents in the village must be considered.

The impact on the infrastructure in Waddington and the surrounding Villages must be considered.
Hazardous Airborne Materials Causing Pollution.

Transport is the biggest source of air and noise pollution in the UK and contribute to significant
amounts of nitrogen oxides and carbon monoxide. This pollution increase could have a significant
increase in the health of our community

Effect on our wellbeing and mental health.

The increase in vehicular activity will have a detrimental impact on the environment, people’s
wellbeing and people’s mental health in Waddington and surrounding villages. We feel that adults
and young children will chose not to go outside to either play, go to the park or ride bikes due to the
dangers on the road. This will impact on their health and wellbeing and also has the potential to put
pressure on GP Practice’s in Clitherce and Whalley.

Conclusion.

| fully understand that there is a requirement to replace defective pipework and improve the
resilience of the water supply to the North West but NOT to the detriment of residents in the
Waddington and surrounding villages.

When determining this planning application we would ask you to consider the suggested transport
route in our rural setting and consider the health, safety and wellbeing of all residents impacted
upon by the project. We strongly feel that an alternative route is developed to avoid passing
through the village.

Regards






